
 

November 2021 

Extended work hours at McKanes Bridge at South Bowenfels from 
Saturday 21 November 2021 
 

The NSW Government is investing $10 million to upgrade McKanes Bridge over 
Coxs River on McKanes Falls Road at South Bowenfels to ensure the bridge can 
meet the current and future safe operational needs of the road network. 
 

Transport for NSW is continuing to deliver this important project. We have included a map to show the 
location of work. 

To reduce the impact of potential inclement weather delays, we will now be working seven days a week 
from Saturday, 21 November 2021, weather permitting. Our working hours will still be 7am to 6pm.  

Expected completion of this project is May 2022.  

 

How will the work affect you? 
McKanes Bridge remains closed to traffic from Monday 18 January 2021 with a detour in operation via 
Jenolan Caves Road and the Great Western Highway. Please allow up to five minutes extra travel 
time.  

Work will involve the use of machinery, which generates some noise. We will make every effort to 
minimise noise by arranging the work in stages at different locations and turning off plant and machinery 
when not in use. 

 

Traffic changes 
Temporary traffic changes will continue to be in place to ensure the work zone is safe. 

Lane closures may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic 
controllers and signs. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download 
the Live Traffic NSW App. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.livetraffic.com/


 

Contact 
If you have any questions, please contact our Project Team on 1800 167 499 or 
western.projects@nsw.gov.au. 

For more information on our projects, visit nswroads.work/mckanes 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 
Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 167 499. 
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